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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill, as amended, allows an applicant for a driver’s license, beginner’s permit, or 
identification card to use a name on the card that is different from their birth name with 
appropriate documentation.  The amended bill also allows an applicant to prove the validity of 
his Social Security number electronically, as long as the documentation does not conflict with 
other provisions of State or federal law.  The bill will have no impact on General Fund 
expenditures of the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) because the agency will manage any 
expenses for training and updating forms within existing appropriations. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Amended by House Education and Public Works Motor Vehicle Subcommittee on 
February 15, 2022 
State Expenditure 
This bill, as amended, allows an applicant for a driver’s license, beginner’s permit, or 
identification card to use a name on the card that is different from their birth name with 
appropriate documentation.  The amended bill also allows an applicant to prove the validity of 
his Social Security number electronically, as long as the documentation does not conflict with 
other provisions of State or federal law.  DMV indicates that expenses for training and updating 
forms and procedures will be minimal and can be managed within existing appropriations.  
Therefore, there is no expenditure impact on DMV. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
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